
9th September 2023 

Dear Parents / Carers, 

It has been a great pleasure this week to welcome all of the children back into School. 

They have settled quickly into their new classes and are already tackling their work with 

their customary enthusiasm and resilience. It was particularly pleasing to see how  

quickly the children in Early Years settled into their new routine of coming to School to 

begin their educational journey with us. 

As I am sure you will have seen there have been some big changes to the School  

building over the Summer. The windows and doors have been replaced all around the 

building and the front side of the building has been rendered so it all matches in          

together. Unfortunately the work is not yet complete with only the Hall remaining to be 

done. The contractors will be working on this over the next few weekends and hope to 

have it completed soon. In the meantime I would be grateful if you could make sure that 

your children are kept away from this area during pick up and drop off times.  

Well done to the staff and children with special thanks to Madam Magee for their work 

last year leading to the School being awarded the Intermediate International School 

Award over the summer. (Picture later in the flyer) 

Congratulations to all the winners from the Heddon Show. I saw lots of pictures on     

social media of our amazing art work and the School doing very well in the vegetable 

show and Heidi (and her dog Kit) winning ‘dog with the waggiest tail’! 

As I am aware that the first week of term sees a huge increase of photos of children in 

their new uniforms on social media I have attached some useful information about photo 

sharing online later in the flyer. 

Please check out our calendar for the coming year. I would remind parents that these 

dates are subject to change. Further dates will be added as time goes on. 

Well done to Year 1 and Year 2  with the best attendance this week with an amazing 

100%.  

I hope that you enjoy reading this flyer and have a relaxing weekend. 

 

Mr. A. Wheatley,  

Headteacher    

 

Whatever you do work at it with all your heart  

        Colossians  3:23 



We continue to focus on attendance and punctuality so please remember that our School starts 

at 8.55am (9am for Nursery) and anyone arriving after this time will me marked as late. 

 

Attendance for this week is summarised below: 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Please see the graphic below which shows the significant impact of absence over time. 

 

‘Whatever you do work at it with all your heart’  

        Colossians  3:23 

Class Attendance Class  Attendance 

Reception (Owls) 95% Year 3 (Gibside) 94% 

Year 1 (Wallington) 100% Year 4 (Lindisfarne) 96.2% 

Year 2 (Cragside) 100% Year 5 (Bamburgh) 99.1% 

  
Year 6 

(Dunstanburgh) 
99.6% 



Whatever you do work at it with all your heart  

        Colossians  3:23 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

Whatever you do work at it with all your heart  

        Colossians  3:23 



 

Settling into Year 1 

The children have settled into Year 1 brilliantly! This week they have been writing 

their holiday news, sorting objects into different groups in Maths, learning how to 

write their first letter using lead in and lead out lines and had a super music      

lesson with Mrs Milner. What a busy week!  

Whatever you do work at it with all your heart  

        Colossians  3:23 



Exploring the UK in Year 2 

Year 2 started Geography this half term and loved exploring maps in the            
Atlas. We identified where the UK is on a world map and where Newcastle upon 
Tyne is on a map of the United Kingdom.  We can't wait to find out more about the 
world around us!  

Whatever you do work at it with all your heart  

        Colossians  3:23 



English in Year 3 

Year 3 have had a brilliant first week back at school.  We've loved discovering our 

new text and have made some great predictions about the story, written dialogue 

between characters and have read the book really well. Well done Year 3!  

Whatever you do work at it with all your heart  

        Colossians  3:23 



 

Welcome to Year 4 

Welcome to year 4! We have had a super week settling into Year 4.  
We can't believe how much we have packed into one week - from discovering our 
new English text, to recapping place value in Maths. We've also been learning 
about the Romans in history, planning a new DT project, discovering how sounds 
are made in science, using our hand staves in music and working on the   
Chromebooks - thankfully we also managed to squeeze in some extra outdoor 
time so everyone could catch up after the summer break.  
Enjoy the weekend - you deserve it!!  

Whatever you do work at it with all your heart  

        Colossians  3:23 



 

Stained Glass Windows with Year 5 

We have had an enjoyable and exciting start to our Year 5 journey this week.   
The children have been working really hard across all of areas of the curriculum.      
Today, Year 5 children have particularly taking pictures of the stained-glass      
windows in Heddon Church and discussing the stories that they tell. This is the 
focus for our unit of work in Art this half term.  

Whatever you do work at it with all your heart  

        Colossians  3:23 



 

A Busy Week in Year 6 

A very busy first week back in Year 6! We started the week by writing a letter to 

our new teacher, before recapping place value in Maths and rhythm names in  

Music. In our Art session, we began to look at the work of William Morris. This half 

term, we will be using his designs to inspire our own wallpaper prints.   

Whatever you do work at it with all your heart  

        Colossians  3:23 



 

Whatever you do work at it with all your heart  

        Colossians  3:23 

International School Award 
 
We are pleased that our work to develop internationalism, links with     
Partner Schools developing an understanding of life in other countries and 
highlighting the benefits of learning from across the globe has been      
recognised by the British Council. The School has been awarded the     
Intermediate International School Award. Particular thanks to Madam 
Magee for her work in helping us achieve this award. To read the        
feedback from the British Council please check out our International 
Schools page on the website. 

http://www.heddon-school.co.uk/key-information/awards/comenius/
http://www.heddon-school.co.uk/key-information/awards/comenius/


 

New Mental Health and Wellbeing Books 

We are so grateful to the Education Training Trust in Heddon whose generous 
funding has allowed us to purchase some new books which deal with mental 
health and wellbeing issues in ways which are both appropriate and accessible 
for the children. We are really looking forward to be able to use these in School! 

Whatever you do work at it with all your heart  

        Colossians  3:23 



 

 
Heddon Show Success! 
 
The School Gardening Club did very well at the Heddon Show last weekend 
winning two third place prizes! Thanks to everyone involved in organsing the 
show and making it such a great success. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Heidi sent us a lovely picture which made us all smile of her dog, Kit,           
celebrating winning ‘the dog with the waggiest tail’ award at the show! 
 
 

Whatever you do work at it with all your heart  

        Colossians  3:23 



 

 
Thanks for our Armed Forces Day Donation 
 
The School received a lovely letter of thanks from the Chairman of the Red  
Cypher charity to say thank you to the School for our donation following Armed 
Forces Day in June. 
 
It is great to know that our donation will be going to help the servicemen and 
wormen of 3RHA  who serve to protect our country.  

Whatever you do work at it with all your heart  

        Colossians  3:23 



 

Whatever you do work at it with all your heart  

        Colossians  3:23 



 

Whatever you do work at it with all your heart  

        Colossians  3:23 



 

Whatever you do work at it with all your heart  

        Colossians  3:23 



 

Dates for your Diary 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 Please note that these dates are all subject to change. 

 Further dates will be added as they are confirmed.  

 If you require further information about an event please do not hesitate to 
 contact the School Office. 

 

 

 

Whatever you do work at it with all your heart  

        Colossians  3:23 

Thursday 14th September 

2023 & Friday 15th         

September 2023 

Bikeability for Year 6 

Wednesday 20th September 

2023 
Music Lessons with Mr. Reay start 

Friday 22nd September 

2023 

Welcome Service at Church - 9.30am for Early Years 

and Key Stage 1. 

Thursday 5th October 2023 
Year 6 Open Evening at Ponteland High School    

5.30pm-7.30pm 

Tuesday 24th October 2023 Flu Vaccinations 

Friday 27th October 2023 
Harvest Festival (Early Years and Key Stage 1) at 

Church 9.30am 

Friday 27th October 2023 Harvest Festival (Key Stage 2) at Church 10.15am 



 

 

 

Whatever you do work at it with all your heart  

        Colossians  3:23 


